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Mi L&DCC Pre Season Special General Meeting held at Sefton Park CC 
Tuesday 8th April 2014 at 7.30 pm 

 AGENDA
1.       Welcome and Roll Call.






 

2.       Chairman's opening remarks 





 
3.       Proposal

‘That Malcolm Barber be removed as a Vice President of the Med Imaging Liverpool and District Cricket Competition in that he is no longer an appropriate person to hold that position by bringing the name of the Competition into disrepute.’
The proposal is brought under the terms of the MIL&DCC Constitution sections 4.3 and 7.6.3.
4.       Presentation: The Oliver King Foundation: Getting Defibrillators into Sports Clubs
5.       Administrative Procedures 2014

5.1   Hand Outs  





 

F&I Hand Books  
R&R Handbooks  
League Cricket Conference Handbook 
MRFs Cup and League
List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3bfor signing
Clear participation offer to clubs   

LCB Captains Code of Conduct 2014
5.2. Financial Papers  

5.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures 





 

Live Update Prems

5.4. Approval of Handbook insertions post AGM 2013

5.5. Registration issues

5.6. Reporting of results procedures 2014 MRFs and procedures

5.7. 3rd XIs








 







  





6.            Cricket Issues 2014




 
4.1. The National Club Strategy and National Player Survey 2013







6.2  Memorandum of Understanding – LCB/L&DCC 


 

6.3 Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U21's All Age

  

6.4 Cup Competitions






 

6.5 U16 and U21s KO Comp 






 

7.       Club and Ground Issues 2014

7.1. Umpires marking of pitches for ECB





 

7.2. Captains marking of pitches for ECB





  

7.3. C&G Inspections







 

8.       MCUA Issues 2014







  

9.       AOB.

10.     Closure of Meeting.

C Weston 

Hon Sec. L&DCC
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Minutes of the Pre Season Special General Meeting
 Sefton Park CC Tuesday 9th April 2014 7.30 pm

Present were Eric Hadfield (President),  John Williams (Chair), John Rotheram (Cricket Chair), Chris Weston (Hon Sec), Alan Bristow (Hon Treas), Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary),  Neil Girvin (L&DCC Registration Sec), Ray Rigby (MCUA Representative) and Paul Bryson (Lancashire County Board: Leagues and Clubs) together with representatives from thirty eight clubs.
	1.

Welcome and Roll Call.
	1.1. The Chair, John Williams (JW) welcomed club representatives to their 2014 pre-season meeting and particularly welcomed Paul Bryson  from the Lancashire County Board who was here as an observer and who had LCB responsibility for liaison with Leagues and Clubs
1.2. JW requested the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) to call the roll. This he did having asked all members to switch their mobile phones off or to silent.  

There were no apologies. See Appendix 1. P13
1.3.  38 out of 41 clubs were represented. All Full Member Clubs were present except Ainsdale CC and Northop Hall CC; all Associate Member Clubs were present except Mossley Hill CC. 


	2.

Chairman's opening remarks


	The Chair had no intention of spending long this on this year but there were three important points to be made.

2.1. Our thanks to our sponsor Med Imaging
The L&DCC repeated it's thanks to Med Imaging; they were an excellent and very supportive sponsor. 2013 had been the first year of a 3 year agreement reviewable at the end of the first year. This review had taken place and the sponsorship was to continue. The Chair particularly thanked Tim Dickinson for all his work here. The amount of sponsorship in 2014 was to increase to £5,000 (from £4,000), the extra £1,000 was to be focussed primarily on supporting the much expanded range of MiL&DCC Representative Sides in 2014 i.e. the U12s, U14s, U18s, U21s and All Age teams. There would be a press release on this soon.
2.2. Our thanks to all Club Officials
The L&DCC thanked all club officials for their continuing support which was extremely valuable as we all worked hard together to facilitate the playing of cricket throughout "The Comp".

2.3. A busy Winter 2013/2014
We had had a very busy winter and would be hearing later in this meeting of the impact of the National Player Survey 2013 outcomes, that of the ECB/LCB/ L&DCC Memoranda of Understanding(s) and their relevance to Premier Leagues. 


	3.

Proposal
	‘That Malcolm Barber be removed as a Vice President of the Med Imaging Liverpool and District Cricket Competition in that he is no longer an appropriate person to hold that position by bringing the name of the Competition into disrepute.’
The proposal is brought under the terms of the MIL&DCC Constitution sections 4.3 and 7.6.3.
3.1. The proposal was as promised.

3.2. No lengthy discussion was intended here unless clubs wanted one. The principles had been debated at length at AGM 2014.
3.3. St Helens Town asked how Malcolm Barber had brought the L&DCC into disrepute. The Chair replied that the matter had been debated at great length in the press and by some websites; the bringing of such a charge was normal practice in these circumstances. It was for the meeting to judge if this debate had damaged the L&DCC and brought it into disrepute.
 There were no further comments or questions from the floor and the Chair moved the meeting to a vote.
3.4. For: 32    Against: 1   Abstentions: 1
Motion carried overwhelmingly
3.5. The L&DCC would now write formally to Malcolm Barber.


	4.

Presentation:
The Oliver King Foundation:
Getting Defibrillators into Sports Clubs

	4. 1.  Mark King was delayed; he was playing or coaching football and would arrive, probably in kit, as soon as possible.

The Chair ran through a brief introduction and said that we would return to this agenda item as soon as Mark K arrived. The Oliver King Foundation facilitated the installation and training for the use of defibrillators at reduced cost in sports clubs.
Mark King's son Oliver had suffered a cardiac arrest and died at his school's swimming pool. Had there been a defibrillator at the school it was very likely he would have survived.
The Foundation did not give money, it bulk bought defibrillators and supplied them along with training at reduced cost to schools and sports clubs. Knowsley schools had been covered first; the initiative was spreading more widely.
Upon request from the Chair 10 clubs said that they already had defibrillators
4. 2. Mark K arrived at 8.07pm and the Chair repeated a part of his introduction. 
4. 3. Mark K shared with the meeting the details of the loss of his son Oliver at King David's School having suffered an adrenaline rush to the heart. This was called Sudden Arrhythmic Death Syndrome or SADS. 
SADS had no symptoms and was hard to pre diagnose. Oliver had been a young, very fit and talented footballer. He had been about to sign for Everton FC.
Many young people a week died in the UK from SADS. Fabrice Muamba of Bolton Wanderers FC had suffered such an episode on the football pitch but had been saved by there being a defibrillator to hand and after having been "shocked" 17 times by the medical personnel present.
4. 4. Mark K had set up the Oliver King Foundation in memory of his son to try to address this tragic problem locally. Since Feb 2012 they had installed 600 defibrillators, these had saved 3 lives already. Mark K was not a salesman. A petition had been set up to get a defibrillator into every school, it needed 100,000 signatures; they had gained 160,000. The Government had not replied but had now said the every new build school would be provided with one. This was progress. Every house in the USA had to have a defibrillator.
Nothing was more important than providing a safe environment for children when they took part in sporting activities.
4. 5. Mark K demonstrated a defibrillator. They were very easy to use; the machine told you what to do at each stage. These machines would only give a shock after running a test on a patient and finding that administering a shock was necessary.
They came with a plaque saying the defibrillator came from the Oliver King Foundation. They had an eight year guarantee; the batteries lasted for seven years.
Representatives from the Oliver King Foundation would come into individual clubs to make presentations.

Posters and Handouts would be left on the side. Questions were asked. 
4. 6. Was Mark K advocating testing for this condition? He replied that he was but routine testing often does not show up activity induced arrhythmia, so defibrillators were needed even if tests were showing clear. 
4. 7. What were the costs?  The Foundation would provide a defibrillator and training for £750 plus £250 for the training and no VAT; a commercially sourced defibrillator, without a training package, cost £1,500 + VAT.

4. 8. Could they be reused after being used?  They could, they simply needed trickle charging with the trickle stick supplied but new "pads" had to be purchased. 

It was a good idea to mark the school or club name on the defibrillators as the ambulance team had to take the defibrillators away with them to hospital so that they could download the machine's history with a patient. Marking them with club name etc stopped the defibrillators disappearing completely with the ambulance.....
4. 9. The meeting warmly applauded Mark K. 
The Chair reminded the meeting of the posters and flyers to be left on the side for club representatives to help themselves, the cost was the key. The defibrillators were half price this way. Clubs needed to fundraise a £1,000. 


	5.
Administrative Procedures 2014

	The Chair handed over to the Hon Sec who ran through the papers that club representatives should have in front of them

5.1  Hand Outs  





 

 The Hon Sec thanked John Rotheram and Dan Kelly for their help in preparing the room. There were nine or more separate items to check.

Fixtures &Information Hand Books /Rules & Regulations Handbooks /League Cricket Conference Handbook/MRF exemplars Cup and League/Captain's team sheet cards/A list of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b and 3b for signing for signing off as still residence qualified/Clear participation offer to clubs L&DCC 2014/LCB Captains Code of Conduct 2014/ Financial Papers, Club specific Invoices for subscriptions 2014/Tiflex pink cricket balls for t20s/and a plastic bag to put all these in….
5.2. Financial Papers  
The Hon Treasurer Alan Bristow (AB) ran through the papers. 
5.2.1 Subscriptions were now due and payable against the clubs specific invoices provided. They must be paid by 31st May 2014, a month earlier than in previous years following the vote at AGM 2014. Failure to pay subscriptions on time would as usual result in a club being fined, fines beginning a month earlier than in previous seasons. Clubs could pay by cheque or BACS, the latter was preferred. We needed the subscriptions in promptly as we had many bills to pay at this time of the year - LCB subscriptions, Tiflex balls etc
5.2.2 The cost of the Handbooks had gone down by 25% this year. 
A representative from Wallasey CC intervened to say that he noted this reduced price but, in his opinion, the Handbooks were the worst he had seen in 15 or 16 years. £75 was too much to pay for 20 R&R and 20 F&I Handbooks. Why were we given so many Handbooks? In addition the advertisement for his club was printed in monochrome and was hard to read. There were only 3 colour pictures.
The Chair replied that he would look into this but there were at least 9 colour photographs in the F&I Handbook and generally if advertisements were sent in colour they were printed in colour but repeated that he would look into this. 
The Hon Sec said that Management Committee seemed damned if they did and damned if they didn't over the numbers of Handbooks to be given to each club! Two years ago i.e. in 2011, clubs had been given 8 of each Handbook and several clubs had complained it was not enough. Clubs were now given 20 of each type based on:  One for each Captain and Vice Captain of each team, many clubs such as Wallasey had 4 teams so 4x2 =8; most clubs had about 8 officials 8+8=16 which left 4 per club for them to do with as they pleased. Some clubs had 5 teams and received more using this formula.  Two clubs had only two teams and received fewer; Associate member clubs had only 1 team and received even fewer. There had been no complaints in 2013.
5.2.3 The cost of players on the Player Development Programme was £50; this had not been charged for before although technically it had been applicable for several years. The feedback from the young players and their parents had been very positive, £50 for 10 weeks coaching was very good value, the course was heavily subsidised by the L&DCC.
5.2.4 The pink Tiflex Oxbridge Magna balls for use in t20 competitions were £10 each; clubs had been supplied with a minimum of two. Many clubs had ordered more. These balls were half the price of the Saturday 1st XI Dukes or Readers and were the exact type used in the ECB t20 National KO. If clubs wanted more of these balls at the same bulk order price they could contact AB. The balls could be used in the ECB t20, the Embee KO Cup, the U16s KO and the U21s KO. 

Clubs had to use these balls in the semis and finals where the L&DCC supplied them. Their use was optional in earlier rounds; both clubs had to use the same ball type. StHT asked what happened if there was a disagreement over which ball should be used. This was all in the regulations; the teams reverted to using red balls. M/C repeated that the pink balls were used nationally by ECB and the red balls were twice the price.
5.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures 
Live Update Prems
Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary) reminded the meeting that under ECB Premier League regulations,   Premier Division Clubs must run Live Update in all League games. In consequence M/C had as usual paid for all 12 premier division TCS Live Update licences for 2014. RD needed TCS details from several premier division clubs before he could register these clubs with these licences in 2014 and listed the clubs. The clubs were Birkenhead Park, Fleetwood Hesketh, Maghull, Leigh, Lytham, Northern and New Brighton.

Two reminder/support training courses had already been run in 2014; another would be scheduled for over the Easter Bank Holiday if clubs wanted a third such course, they should contact Rob Durand as soon as possible if they did.
5.4. Approval of Handbook insertions post AGM 2013
The Chair handed over to Eric Hadfield (President) for a consideration of the precise changes made to regulations in 2014. These were all flagged in the R&R Handbook in italics and with a superscripted 2014 i.e. with 2014.
5.4.1. Constitution 3.4.2 made clear what happened to promotion/relegation, this had been omitted at AGM 2014.
5.4.2. Captain's marks for umpires were on a 1- 4 scale in 2014 and were to be sent to Kevin Wilson in 2014 not to the MCUA Appointments Officer Dave Jones.
5.4.3. The old Playing Regulation 8.3.2 had been deleted, the new 8.3.2 made clear that only the bowlers end umpire could call in respect of such deliveries not either umpires.
5.4.4. In the KO Cup regulations 3.2.1 in respect of player eligibility, "the" had become "any".
5.4.5. Again in KO Cup regulations player eligibility, 3.5.1 which had been "held over" from  AGM 2014 for clarification, had been reworded to clarify that no one playing in the 1st XI irrespective of age could play in a 3rd XI Cup competition on the day following. 

In the same section 3.5.2 had been reinserted. This was in respect of the 50% qualification rule definition in terms of the last 11 consecutive games.
3.6 to 3.9 had been deleted in this section as the new clauses made them redundant

5.4.6. Skelmersdale CC wanted a name removing from their website section. 
The Chair patiently explained again that Management Committee could not do this, it was for Skelmersdale CC to do, and M/C had no access to such clubs areas which really were secure and "theirs". 
If a club needed a new password then a ranking club official should use "contact us" on the website, we would then send them an automatic reply containing a randomly generated password (which we were not party to) and which they were then free to change to one of their own choosing. 

This process had been explained several times on the website itself and round by email circulation and on Twitter.
5.5. Registration issues
5.5.1 The Chair introduced Neil Girvin (L&DCC Registration Sec). 
Clubs had been given lists of their Category 1b and 3b players for signing en bloc. Such a signature from a club official confirmed that the residency status of these players had not changed.

If no action was taken then by a club the categorisations reverted to that of Cat 3 (Not Exempt)

5.5.2 The Chair added that clubs could speak to NG or CW if they needed to.

There had been lots of movements of players, all needed new registrations. Clubs should get a move on with these as NG and M/C could not guarantee to be able to cope with large numbers of registrations against the clock before the first game of the season.

Letters of release were needed. If a player owed money a club had to say so. If a club being asked for a release failed to reply within 21 days out of season or 7 days in season and there was an audit trail, the registration would proceed automatically  as per registration procedures P42  5.2.2. 
5.6. Reporting of results procedures 2014 MRFs and procedures
The Chair handed back to Eric Hadfield (President) for a consideration of the precise changes made to regulations relating to Match Results Forms in 2014.

5.6.1 MRFs were basically the same. Copies were on the website Exemplars were provided in the club packs. Assistant Results Secretaries were now all covering leagues that had no "own club" involvement. This had lead to some changes of posts
See Appendix 2. P14 and on the website
1st XI MRFS now contained a new section

(iii) Highlights:

Score after 55 overs of first innings:…………runs;

Number of overs bowled (2nd innings) before the start of the ‘last hour’:……….overs;
Significant achievements, e.g. century partnerships, hat tricks etc.

This was so that the number of overs that could have been bowled in the day could more easily be calculated in games that finished a little "early".
5.6.2 The timings for reporting on play cricket were the same as in previous year's i.e.  by 10.00pm on p-c for 1st XIs etc
5.7. 3rd XIs
There was no report. The Chair made clear that Tony ("Arkle") Molloy would be on the lookout this year for illegal use of players in Sunday 3rd XI teams, he would probably be going to a number of games with this in mind.

See Appendix 6.  P18 for the precise construction of the L&DCC in 2014.
The new Cr Co had had some full and frank discussions about clubs not fulfilling fixtures. If a club was in real difficulty over putting out a side regularly it was always best and much encouraged that clubs should contact M/C before a game and not simply to do nothing. Genuine cases were treated sympathetically and on their merits






	6.

Cricket Issues 2014

	6.1. The National Club Strategy and National Player Survey 2013

The Chair referred to the ECB National Players Survey ("NPS") 2013 and some of its outcomes, there was too much here for one meeting.

Some of the data needed careful handling as some of the small sample sizes made drawing conclusions statistically invalid. The L&DCC had had given the biggest response in Lancashire - more than 200 replies. Lancashire had the third biggest response in the country behind Yorkshire and Durham. There had been about 22,000 replies nationally. 
The NPS survey was to be repeated in summer 2014. Clubs were very strongly encouraged to get their members to reply to take part in this survey. Funding from Sport England to ECB depended on this sort of thing.
There was a handout summary see Appendix 3. P14. The Chair went through this in detail. There was good and bad news relative to national responses.
6.2  Memoranda of Understanding – ECB/LCB/L&DCC
The Chair handed to Chris Weston the Hon Sec (CW) to give a brief report on the "MoUs".
6.2.1 CW reminded the meeting that this issue had been raised at the two previous meetings of the L&DCC. It was right and proper that we should do this; it was a vital piece of work that controlled all the funding Recreational Cricket received from the Government via Sport England to the ECB and from there jointly to County Boards, Minor Counties and Premier Leagues. The Sport England/ECB "MoU" ran from 1st October 2013 to 31 September 2017. Sport England intended to make it compulsory for all County Boards to deliver the same opportunities country wide; there must be no post code lotteries. The MoU spelt out how this was to happen. There was a copy on our website  
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=24 
The ECB, the County Boards and their leagues were required to work together each to generate league MoUs setting out their action plans for the next four years. The LCB and the L&DCC had been very pleased to work hard and closely together during winter 2013/2014. Our MoU had been agreed, a copy was on our website, the LCB hoped to sign it off using their new Board after the LCB AGM 10/04/2014.
6.2.2 The first outcome from the L&DCC/LCB MoU was the Clear Offer to Players and Clubs of which clubs had a copy in their papers and which CW described as a kind of mission statement. He hoped it was "motherhood and apple pie". See Appendix 4. P 16 He strongly encouraged clubs to read these papers and to come back to M/C if they felt they could be improved or clarified. The process was an ongoing one; it was not set in stone.
6.2.3 As another part of this MoU The L&DCC also intended strongly to support initiatives designed to recruit and retain players particularly those we might have "lost along the way". There were three initiatives:
(i) The possible start of an L&DCC regional Over 40s t20 midweek competition in South Liverpool and another in the Southport Area to complement that already running very successfully on Wirral as part of the Cheshire CB.
(ii) Supporting the excellent LCB franchises running the  Last Man Stands competitions,
(iii) Strong support for the LCB Winter League competitions already running in South Liverpool and another in the Ormskirk Area, again to complement that already running very successfully on Wirral as part of the Cheshire CB.
CW asked clubs to go back to their members and to discuss these ideas. We would greatly value feedback. "Are these good ideas?" would be one obvious way to start a club discussion.
The Chair thanked CW for his efforts in respect of MoUs and there was applause.
6.3. Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U21's All Age
The Chair ran through these briefly See Appendix 5 P 17 This was our biggest programme ever. Andy Barlow would be running the U14s and Andy Grice the U18s

The selection processes were repeated, they had not changed, there would be no trials as they were impractical given the distances involved, we relied on and trusted club recommendations.
Skelmersdale CC assumed that last year's nominations would be used again. The Chair made clear this was not the case, there was no "roll over". Clubs had to recommend players from scratch every year as things did not stay the same and players got older and moved from one age group to another.
We needed clubs to offer their grounds for playing some of these fixtures; please would clubs contact JW if they felt they were able to help in this way?
6.4. Cup Competitions
The Chair handed back to Eric Hadfield (President). 
EH explained that there was a problem with the new play cricket in that the set up of the structure behind the scenes would not allow or could not understand the way we intended to run cup fixtures on the 19th April. We were playing some preliminary rounds on the same day as some of those in round 1, we then switched to "play by dates" for the rest. 
In short it was not possible to put the fixtures on play cricket in this form. We had asked repeatedly for this to be looked at but play cricket was unlikely to be changed. EH had engineered a work around. We had successfully entered games on the 19th April on play cricket as "rounds 1a and 1b". EH apologised for this complexity but asked clubs to "just play the games and enter the results as usual", we would take it from there.
6.5. U16 and U21s KO Comp 
6.5.1   The final draws were now on the website. 
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/U16_draw_2014_(2).doc
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/U21_draw_2014_(4).doc
The deadline had been extended so that the juniors from clubs that had "missed it" did not lose out; some clubs had been very late with their entries.....
Late entering clubs had been entered into preliminary rounds. The Chair apologised to some of the original "by the due entry date clubs" who had found that their opponents in the first round had changed sometimes more than once. 
6.5.2  LCB KO Competition
There were draft 2014 playing regulations and guidelines in circulation. Paul Bryson confirmed that these would be going to the LCB AGM 10th April and, if approved, would be released shortly afterwards.

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/news.php?id=1930
Wirral and Welsh clubs in the premier division needed to declare to the LCB via the Hon Sec if they wished to be considered for entry to the LCB KO 2015 by the start of this season. If nothing was heard from them by this date they would be presumed to be entering for the Cheshire or Welsh KOs and therefore to be ineligible for the LCB KO 2015.
6.6. 
Promotion/Relegation   2014 / 2015
At a meeting held at Rainford CC on 3rd April 2014 between the S&D ACL and the L&DCC, the following points were noted and agreed:

As promised, member clubs of the S&D ACL had been consulted again at their AGM in November 2013 over the issue of the possible restoration of promotion and relegation between the L&DCC and the S&D ACL. The wish of the member clubs of the S&D ACL was that consideration be given to the re commencement of promotion and relegation between the L&DCC and the S&D ACL in September 2015 prior to season 2016.

During this AGM consultation the S&D ACL had made it clear that

6. 6. 1. In the event of promotion/relegation one club would be promoted subject to the admission criteria being satisfied. One club would be relegated. The clubs of the S&D ACL had raised no objection to the relegation of Wirral or Welsh clubs from the L&DCC to the S&D ACL.
6. 6. 2. Admission criteria were substantially unchanged from 2012 (Clubmark, Club and Ground Inspection, juniors, coaches etc).
6. 6. 3. There would be no "count back of clubs" if the club winning the S&D ACL failed to comply with the admission criteria.

The L&DCC was pleased to proceed on this basis and would commence C&G inspections of as many relevant clubs in the S&D ACL as possible midsummer 2014.

The S&D ACL would put a formal proposition to its member clubs in Sept/Oct 2014.

LCB/Paul Bryson would be copied into an agreed statement from the L&DCC and the S&D ACL.

The L&DCC and the S&D ACL would both inform their member clubs of this position at their pre season meetings 2014

Representatives from both Leagues would meet as necessary and in any case in Sept/Oct 2014 to facilitate progress

6. 6. 4. It was possible that two more clubs might be joining the S&D ACL from the Manchester Association in 2015.

6. 6. 5. A representative side from the S&D ACL would play the L&DCC U21 side in July 2014. A date would be agreed outwith this meeting.

6. 6. 6. Possible joint and cross club initiatives aimed at Player Return and Retention in both leagues were listed. 

Promotion of the LCB Last Man Stands 2014
Promotion of Over 40s t20 summer midweek leagues in 2015
Promotion of Winter Indoor Leagues in 2014/2015
Further Cooperation in respect of Age Group Cricket and Umpires                         + see 6.2.3 




	7.

Club and

Ground Issues

2014

	7.1. Umpires marking of pitches for ECB
The Hon Treasurer Alan Bristow (AB) still helped with Club and Ground and maintained its structure working with EH in the absence of a post holder. He promised to run through the issues briefly. 
7.2. Captains marking of pitches for ECB

This was compulsory for away captains in the premier division clubs under ECB premier league criteria. A pro forma to help captains would be sent out. It was best to fill this in every week there was an away game and not to leave it until the close of the season and then try to do it in a block.

7.3. C&G Inspections
The second batch of 12 clubs on the rolling programme comprised:

SeftonPark/Caldy/Highfield/Ormskirk/ColwynBay/Northern/Southport&Birkdale/Wavertree/Burscough/Wigan/ Formby/Skelmersdale. 
Some of these had already been "picked up" in the pre season inspections and would not be "done twice".




	8.

MCUA Issues 2014

	The Chair introduced Ray Rigby (RR) who was the MCUA representative on Cricket Committee
8.1. Law Changes
RR ran through those that were likely to be of greatest impact; he asked representatives to go back to their clubs and to "spread the news" - particularly to captains.
8.1.1. "Finns Law" - it was now to be a no ball if the bowler broke the wicket in his delivery stride - 24.6.
8.1.2. Only the striker could be given out "handled the ball", other such instances were "obstructing the field" 
- 33.1
8.1.3. Hit ball twice was changed - 34.4.
8.1.4. Making the match ball pitch when a bowler warmed up was now permitted again if the ball was not damaged - 17.1.
etc

These were posted on the website in full  http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=1922
8.2. The problem of the lack of umpires
RR commented that clubs by now expected to hear from him on this topic. He was not going to disappoint them.
There were 528 LCB ACO umpires in the whole of Lancashire. Only about 1/3 of L&DCC member clubs have produced MCUA umpires in the last 15 or 16 years. 8 out 8 new umpires were trained and passed their Level 1 ACO qualification in the winter, none of them would be standing in L&DCC Saturday games in 2014. We lost 82/3 umpires at the end of 2013. We had gained 2 more. Originally in the games scheduled for 19th April we were 4 umpires short from the required 36. We had taken in umpires from the rest of Lancashire and who did not "start" until the following week.
The age of the existing MCUA umpires gave cause for concern; many were now well over 70. Simple arithmetic showed the scale and direction of the problem. Many clubs in divisions 1 and 2 would have just 1 umpire this season. We had to do something. It was down to the clubs to replace umpires. RR had re read an article by Paul Edwards dated 2007. Just the same problems were flagged then.
The mood of the room was sombre, the point was taken.

There were all sorts of possible solutions - e.g. clubs not having provided an umpire would be the first to get 1 or 0 umpires etc - the so called traffic lights system, clubs might be fined, clubs had to have coaches for Clubmark perhaps they had to contribute umpires to be in the L&DCC. Some leagues in Lancashire had operated this way for many years; RR understood that MCUA was not an integral part of the L&DCC.
The Chair explicitly supported RR, we needed to find a solution; there were as RR had said, many suggestions and they were all on the table.


	9.

A.O.B.


	9.1. Craig Jenkins reminded the meeting that on 15th April 1989 at the Hillsborough Stadium in Sheffield, 96 people had lost their lives including Simon Bell from Northern CC. Craig had himself been at that game with his father; he had been one of the lucky ones. 
He asked clubs to consider having a small significant moment before the first game of the season on the 19th April. 
He was going on a fundraising walk from Liverpool to Hillsborough. He also asked the meeting to remember Oliver King and Alex Miller.
The Chair thanked CJ and said that if CJ sent him material we were happy to make a posting on the website in respect of the anniversary and the walk.
9.2. MCUA captains cards 2014 were on the website under    http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=9
Captains Report - Please return the form to Kevin Wilson on the Wednesday after the match (Thursday for Sunday fixtures) at the following e-mail address:  assessmentsec@outlook.com


	10.

Closure of Meeting.


	10.1. The Hon Sec begged that the voting cards be left on the tables.
10.2. The Chair thanked representatives for their attendance, wished them a safe journey home and closed the meeting at 9.33pm


C Weston
Hon Sec MiL&DCC

Appendix 1

Roll Call of Member Clubs by category.
Pre-Season Meeting 
Tues 8th April 2014
Venue:  Sefton Park CC
	
	CLUB
	Present  /  absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	

	2
	ALDER
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	

	7
	CALDY
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	

	10
	FORMBY
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	

	13
	LEIGH
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	

	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	25
	PRESTATYN
	

	26
	RAINFORD
	

	27
	RAINHILL
	

	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	29
	SEFTON PARK
	

	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	

	32
	SPRING VIEW
	

	33
	SUTTON 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	36
	WIGAN
	

	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	2
	GOODLASS
	

	3
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL AND SPORTS
	

	4
	MOSSLEY HILL
	

	5
	NORLEY HALL
	


Appendix 2
Assistant Results Secretaries 2014
	1st XI Prem
	Rob Durand

rob.durand@btinternet.com
	2nd XI Prem
	Jason Ratcliffe

merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk

	1st XI Div 1
	Alan Majewska

ponciaupark705@blueyonder.co.uk
	2nd XI Div 1
	Jason Ratcliffe

merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk

	1st XI Div 2
	Eric Hadfield

ridgeway19@supanet.com
	2nd XI Div 2
	Ken Winter

kenwinter@live.co.uk

	3rd XI Sat Prem
	Rob Durand

rob.durand@btinternet.com
	3rd XI Sun Prem
	Eric Hadfield

ridgeway19@supanet.com

	3rd XI Sat Div 1
	John Isterling

isterling@btinternet.com
	3rd XI Sun Div 1 NE
	Tony Molloy

firwoodbootlecricketclub@outlook.com

	KO Comps
	1st & 2nd XI – Jason Ratcliffe

3rd XI – Tony Molloy

Others – Eric Hadfield
	3rd XI Sun Div 1 SW
	Tony Molloy

firwoodbootlecricketclub@outlook.com


Appendix 3

TWO CIRCLES SURVEY - INSIGHTS 
OTHER SPORTS 
Comp Responders: 


54%   Football   38%   Golf   14%   Tennis

National Picture: 



44%   Football   30%   Golf   20%   Badminton 

IN RELATION TO OTHER SPORTS 
Comp Responders 


93/100% said more sociable than Football/Golf/Tennis 






94/98% said more family friendly than FGT 





55/85% said more costly than FGT 

HOW DOES CRICKET MAKE YOU FEEL 
Comp: 




27%   Happy - competitive - excited - fulfilled - involved 
National: 



24%   Happy - relaxed - excited - challenged - competitive 

DESCRIBING CRICKET AS SOCIABLE 


Comp: 




72% 
National 72% 
WHAT IS MOST IMPORTANT ASPECT OF THE GAME 


Comp: 50% 



Challenging opposition 

National: 50% 



Spirit of the game 
OVERALL SATISFACTION SCORE 
Comp: 




7.2 
National: 



7.2 
NET PROMOTER SCORE 
Comp: 




47% 

National: 



54% 
HOW MANY OVERS (stats from those playing 110)


Comp:     



34% want fewer 
     64% are happy   2% want more

National: 



59% want fewer       35% are happy   6%want more 

COSTS 
Comp: 




Equipment: £171 Membership: £67 Match Fees: £9 Travel Costs: £7

National: 



Equipment: £124 Membership £56 Match Fees £7 Travel Costs £7 

GAME DAY FACTORS (% of people happy with each factor) 

	
	Comp
	National

	Format
	80%
	87%

	No Of overs
	79%
	83%

	Length of Day
	80%
	79%

	Start Time
	76%
	73%

	End Time
	72%
	73%


AVERAGE CURRENT AGE OF PLAYERS 
Comp: 




28.6 
National:



32.7 
AVERAGE START AGE 

Comp: 




10.1 

National 



11.1 

BARRIERS TO PLAYING 






Comp
National

% saying families aren't welcome 

 3%
 4%




% saying Cost



19%
22% 

% saying other commitments 

47%
54%











Appendix 4
A clear participation offer to all players and clubs from the MI L&DCC











April 2014
1. Meeting Customer/Club and Player Needs
1.1. We will continue to work with our clubs to develop & maintain insight into the needs, expectations and perceptions of people from all parts of the L&DCC community. 

1.2. The insights we collect will be used to inform the local decisions we make about everything we do. We will use ongoing feedback from National Cricket Playing Surveys as part of this process.
1.3. We will use these insights to develop specific action plans to innovate and improve, ensuring that we work towards our agreed outcomes

2. Working in Partnership 

2.1. We will continue to seek, develop, and maintain mutually beneficial partnerships within the LCB and L&DCC network and with external partners to help develop an innovative and efficient service which meets the needs & expectations of our community. In particular we will ensure:

2.2. Effective relationships between players, clubs and the LCB/ ECB

2.3. Identified economies of scale with ECB and LCB e.g. bulk purchases, ECB/LCB Club support programmes, LCB GA, 

2.4. Aligned and integrated programmes with ECB and LCB

3. Managing the Future
3.1. We will continually review the future challenges, risks and opportunities facing L&DCC cricket

3.2. We will be adaptable and flexible to ensure we respond effectively to political, environmental, economic, social and technological changes that impact on us

3.3. We aim to create a secure long term future for L&DCC cricket for future generations

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/MiL&DCC_LCB_Clear_participation_offer_to_clubs_and_players_March_2014.docx
Appendix 5
Med Imaging Liverpool and District Cricket Competition

Representative Fixtures 2014
Senior Team
Readers Inter-League KO Competition

Bolton League v L&DCC

on Sunday 8 June

(Winners away to Central Lancs/Lancs County on 13 July)

U21 Team
L&DCC U21 v MCC

on Monday 4 August

U18 Team
Readers Inter-League Competition

L&DCC v Central Lancs League
on Sunday 8 June

Saddleworth League v L&DCC 
on Sunday 13 July

Bolton Association v L&DCC
on Sunday 10 August

U14 Team
LCB Inter –League Competition

L&DCC v Palace Shield

by 8 June

Bolton League v L&DCC

by 29 June

Lancs County League v L&DCC
by 27 July

L&DCC v Central Lancs League 
by 10 August

U12 Team
LCB Inter –League Competition

L&DCC v Manchester & Salford Youth
by 29 June

Saddleworth League v L&DCC 

by 13 July

Next games in group format depend on outcomes of above 
	Appendix 6

League structure of the L&DCC 2014 - an ECB Premier League



	1st XI

Premier Division (12)

Birkenhead Park

Bootle

Fleetwood Hesketh

Leigh

Lytham

Maghull

New Brighton

Northern

Ormskirk

Rainhill

Southport and Birkdale

Wallasey

2nd XI
Premier Division (12)

Birkenhead Park

Bootle

Colwyn Bay

Formby

Liverpool

Maghull

New Brighton

Northern

Ormskirk

Sefton Park

Southport and Birkdale

Wallasey

3rd XI - Saturday Competition

Premier Division (12)

Birchfield Park 1

Birkenhead Park 3

Bootle 3

Liverpool 3

Maghull 3

Merseyside Sports & Cultural 1

New Brighton (AMcW)

Northern 3

Northern 4

Ormskirk 3

Sefton Park 3

Wallasey 3

3rd XI - Sunday Competition

Premier Division (10)

Bootle 4

Formby 3

Highfield 3

Lytham 3

Northop Hall 3

Orrell Red Triangle 3

Rainford 3

Rainhill 3

St Helens Town 3

Southport & Birkdale 3


	First Division (12)

Ainsdale

Colwyn Bay

Formby

Highfield

Liverpool

Newton le Willows

Northop Hall

Orrell Red Triangle

Rainford

Sefton Park

Wavertree

Wigan

First Division (12)

Ainsdale

Fleetwood Hesketh

Highfield

Leigh

Lytham

Northop Hall

Orrell Red Triangle

Rainford

Rainhill

St. Helens Town

Wavertree

Wigan

1st Division (13/14)

Alder 3
Birchfield Park 2

Birkenhead Park 4

Caldy 3
Caldy 4

Goodlass 1

Liverpool 4
Maghull 4
New Brighton (DC)
Northern 5

Sefton Park 4

Sefton Park 5

Wavertree 3

1st Div (North East) (11/12)

Ainsdale 3

Fleetwood Hesketh 3

Highfield 4

Leigh 3

Maghull 5

Newton le W 3

Norley Hall 3

Orrell Red Triangle 4

Skelmersdale 3

Springview 3

Wigan 3


	Second Division (12) 
 

Alder



Birkenhead St Mary’s

Burscough

Caldy


Hightown


Old Xaverians


Parkfield Liscard

Prestatyn

St. Helens Town

Skelmersdale

Springview

Sutton (St Helens)

Second Division (12)
Alder

Birkenhead St Mary’s

Burscough

Caldy

Hightown
Newton le Willows

Old Xaverians

Parkfield Liscard

Prestatyn

Skelmersdale

Springview

Sutton (St Helens)

Underlining  =  Ground share
1st Div (South West) (10)
Alder 4

Birkenhead St Mary’s 3

Colwyn Bay 3

Formby 4
Hightown 3

Mossley Hill 3

Old Xaverians 3

Parkfield Liscard 3

Prestatyn 3

Sefton Park Sunday XI




PAGE  
12

